
New York State Boys Soccer Committee 
teleconference minutes 

 
January 6, 2014 10:00 AM 
 
* Approval of November 2013 minutes 
 
* NYSPHAA staff who participated:  
  Bob Stulmaker 
  Todd Nelson 
  Joe Alteri 
 
* 2013 tournament report 
- Tournament a huge success despite loss of 3rd field due to vandalism 
- Finances were very similar to last year 
- Middletown volunteers were outstanding behind Pete Ferguson, Tony Martelli and Jim     
  Osborne leadership 
- Looking to resolve issue with fans who don't pay and watch through the fences 
- HOF dinner attendance is lacking....new ideas (breakfast, cocktail hour, etc.)  
 
* All sections asked to update records for Harry Duckworth who keeps the NYS records 
 
* Yellow/Red card report (see attachment) 
 
* Referee concerns Neil Edkins 
- Scoreboard horn not effective 
- Hashmarks need to be 10 yards from corner not 11 
- Team and coaching areas need to be more definitive 
- Football goal posts, if they swivel then turn them away from playing field 
 
* Appears we will have a face to face mtg in early June or late May 
 
* New rotations for NYS tournament are complete but will not be finalized until BEDS   
  are published 
 
* Brine has not lived up to its contract....No ball bags, no shoes distributed to state  
  committee members, no sportsmanship 
  awards to sectional teams who received no cards, etc. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Todd Marquardt 
January 9, 2014 

 


